
 

 

 

Saturday 5th April 2014 
 

7.00  10.00pm 
 

Tickets £4 Adults, £2 Children 
 

For tickets and information contact 

Karen tel: 870759 or  

John tel: 400182  

or email: sofnews@sky.com 

 
 In this issue: Around Stockton pages 1-3, Gardening page 4, Local Interest page 5, Kids pages 6-8, Hobbies 

pages 9-10, Sport page 11 and Our Supporters page 12.  

The next issue will be in November. Submissions to sofnews@sky.com by 8th October 2014 please. 

Stockton on the Forest Primary 
School, 1st Stockton Brownies 
and Stockton Scout Group are 
ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ {ŀƛƴǎōǳǊȅΩǎ !ŎǘƛǾŜ YƛŘǎ 
Vouchers again. Their wish list 
needs 14,317 vouchers with the 
cheapest item needing a massive 
578 vouchers! If you have any 
spare vouchers please think of 
them. There are collection boxes 
at Stockton Primary School, The 
Scout Hut, Stockton Village Hall 
and Holy Trinity Church. They are 
also collecting Nestle Box Tops for 
Books. If you eat Nestle Cereal 
please save the tokens and put 
them in the above collection 
boxes. Thank you. 

Community Website  
is now LIVE! 

 

www.stocktonontheforest.org.uk is 
now up and running with details of 
all the organisations and groups in 
Stockton and Hopgrove. Please 
have a look and let us know what 
you think. 
 

The website will be on display in 
the Long Room of the Village Hall 
during the Community Ceilidh on 
рǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ 
the internet or would like to see it 
on a big screen. 
 

Village Hall in CRISIS!  
Due to ill health our long serving booking secretary, Vicky Gilbert, is having to step 

down. If we don’t find a replacement for Vicky in the next two months the Village Hall 

Management Committee will be forced to take drastic action and this may result in 

cancellations and even closure of the hall until an Extraordinary General Meeting can 

be called to discuss the constitution and the future of the Village Hall. 

YOUR VILLAGE HALL NEEDS YOU!!  The role of booking secretary is vital but only 

takes up a few hours a week. PLEASE consider whether you could take this on. The job is 

unpaid but all expenses will be covered. It involves taking bookings and responding to 

enquiries by phone, email and through the website. Sending out hire agreements, letters 

and invoices and attending the monthly management committee meeting. If you have an 

answer phone and computer you can fit the work around your daily life. REMEMBER 

ITôS YOUR VILLAGE HALL, HELP US TO KEEP IT GOING FOR YOU!  

To find out more give Vicky a call for an informal, no obligation chat on Tel: 400409. 

 

http://www.stocktonontheforest.org.uk/


  

  Holy Trinity Church 
 
LǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ Ǝƻ ŀǘ Iƻƭȅ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ what 
ǿŜΩǊŜ Ǝƻǘ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘΣ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ 
ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ 
the weekly Sunday and 
Wednesday Church services, 
our social events and 
fundraising activities. 
 

Sat. 5th April – Community Ceilidh at the Village Hall 
7.00-10.00pm 
Sat. 12th April – Easter Egg Hunt and Church Coffee 
Morning 10.00am-мнΦллƴƻƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
activities, homemade cakes, stalls and also the first 
draw of the new 100 Club.  
Sun. 13th April – Palm Sunday Service 10.30am 
Fri. 18th April – Good Friday Service 10.30am 
Sun. 20th April – Easter Sunday Communion Service 
10.30am 
Sat. 10th May – Coffee morning and 100 Club draw 
10.00am-12.00noon 
Fri. 13th June – Sun 15th June – Flower Festival.  
Opening concert on Friday evening at 7.30pm then 
church open Saturday to view floral displays and 
special Benefice service on Sunday. 
Wed. 18th June – Fundraising day at St Crux. Any 
donations of books, bric-a-brac and homemade cakes 
would be very welcome. 
Sat. 12th July - Coffee morning and 100 Club draw 
10.00am-12.00noon 
Sat. 19th July – Garden Party at Hazelbush House 
from 12.00noon 
Sat. 9th August - Coffee morning and 100 Club draw 
10.00am-12.00noon 
Sat. 13th September - Coffee morning and 100 Club 
draw 10.00am-12.00noon 
Sun. 21st September – Harvest Festival Service 
10.30am 
Sat. 11th October - Coffee morning and 100 Club 
draw 10.00am-12.00noon 
Fri. 17th October – Foresters Concert and Auction of 
Promises 7.30pm at the Village Hall  

 

Stockton on the Forest Surgery  
 

Monday  8.00am to 12.15pm 
Tuesday      2.00pm  to  5.45pm 
Wed ɀ Fri  8.00am to 12.15pm 

 

Tel: (01904) 724600 
 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY 
 

Every two weeks on a Wednesday 
 

2 April 2014, 16 April 2014, 30 April 2014 
 

Hopgrove Lane South   9.55am 
Stone Riggs    11.05am 
School/Fox Inn   11.50am 
Village Hall    12.40pm 
Westfield House   12.55pm 

 

Tel: (01904) 552655 
 

Parish Council News 
 

Stockton Parish Council is a group of volunteers from the local 

community who meet monthly to discuss and act upon issues 

within the parish. We have limited finances which are used to 

service assets such as the play area and in some circumstances 

issue grants towards things that benefit the community.  
 

What have we done recently? 
 

The new website that Nick Bentley and Karen Nash have 

worked so hard putting together is now active, as the villager's 

become more aware of this forum its true worth should come to 

fruition. 
 

The Play Area is managed by the Parish Council. We regularly 

check the equipment, clear litter, cut the grass, prune hedges and 

shrubs, arrange repairs and buy new apparatus to make the area 

inviting and safe for children. This complies with the ROSPA 

safety check certification. Recently we bought a football goal 

mouth and it is being used so much so that the grass has become 

worn and muddy with this in mind we are organising to have the 

goal mouth area fitted with a new astro-turf surface 
 

In conjunction with our City of York Ward Councillors we've 

also helped to get improved drainage on Bar Lane Junction, had 

manhole covers and potholes looked at and fixed in the village, 

had speed warning signs installed and we helped to get the salt 

bins returned.  
 

Other News 
 

We are hoping to have a defibrillator available to the 

community for emergencies (there is one in the surgery but it’s 

not currently accessible outside surgery hours). We hope to have 

this one fitted on the outside of the surgery available 24/7. 
 

Planning in the village - on the new village website there is a 

link to the City of York planning department which is updated 

weekly. The Parish Council comment on all local planning 

applications. 
 

The local news which is of interest to people at the moment is 

talk that a developer wants to build a 300metre high wind 

turbine at Murton. This would be considerably taller than York 

Minster and clearly visible from our village. The views people 

hold on this proposal are probably mixed between passionate 

objection to sympathy with the idea of harnessing green energy. 
 

Any comments about issues in Stockton on the Forest and 

Hopgrove can be made to the Parish Clerk via email 

fiona@thebyre.me.uk or talk to your Parish Councillors. 

Alternatively come to a meeting usually held on the last 

Wednesday of the month in the Long Room of the Village Hall 

from 7.30pm. Agendas for the meetings are posted on village 

noticeboards and on the website. 
 



  
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Meets at the Golf Club once a month 

Good Food, Good Company 
 

The Stockton and Hopgrove Luncheon Club is a 

spin off from the ñGood Neighboursò which was 

formed many many years ago. It was a voluntary 

service to anyone who needed help; mostly the 

elderly, bereaved, or lonely. Lots of people did all 

sorts of tasks including gardening, shopping, 

collecting pills and visiting. At that time lots of 

people needed a hot meal and these were cooked at 

the pub and then delivered to their homes. 

Eventually the numbers dwindled and we thought a 

social afternoon would be nice so people could 

still have some company. 
 

We now meet at Forest Park Golf Club every 

month and everyone is welcome. 
 

The luncheon club is open to anyone from the area 

of any age (sorry no children) and takes place 

every month, from 12 noon for 12.30pm lunch.  

 

Wednesday    19
th

 March 2014 

Wednesday     23
rd

 April 2014 

Wednesday     28
th

 May 2014 

Wednesday     25
th

 June2014 

Wednesday     23
rd

 July 2014 

Wednesday     27
th

 August 2014 

 

Two course meal, seasonal food, only £6.50 
 

For more details contact Pam Brighton 
Tel: 400445 

 

We finished off 2013 by going for a lovely Christmas Lunch to the White Horse at Church Fenton and we went 

by coach so we could also have a drink and see the lovely views on the way. 

2014 has started off by way of a very interesting speaker who was involved with the blind and gave a very good 

talk on the subject. On February 18
th

 we had a very good singer Jessie Liversidge and celebrated the 90
th

 Birthday 

of one of our seniors.  

For the rest of the year we have a very good variety of speakers, singers and even two ladies who do a very good 

comedy act. 

Our next coach trip is a day out to Lincoln on 19
th

 April, tickets are £13 available from Seniors or Tom at the 

Village Stores. Coach pick up will start from 8.30am. Later in the year we are off to Wales, Stratford on Avon 

and the market in Bury. 

If you are interested please come and join our happy band of ladies and gents. Membership is only £10 for the 

year. We meet every 3
rd

 Tuesday of the month at 2pm in the Long Room of the Village Hall. For more details 

contact Ann Steel on 400124, you would be made very welcome.  

Stockton on the Forest 
Women’s Institute 

 

 

What a treat you missed – in more ways than one!!.  In 
February we had a visit from a gentleman from the Cocoa 
House in York who not only gave us an insight into the 
history of chocolate but encouraged us to eat some as 
well!!  It came in all shades of brown right down to white – 
really interesting.  We had to forget our diets for one 
evening. 
Did you know that Caramac was not in fact chocolate!! 
Anyhow we are now into the fourth month of our yearly 
programme and believe me we have some very 
interesting speakers coming up.   
We meet every 2nd Wednesday of the month in the long 
room of the village hall at 7.30pm.  We are a very friendly 
group and would welcome any of you to come and join us.  
You do not have to make up your mind to become a full 
member on the first night – just come along and give us a 
try – I assure you it will be worth it.  As a taster our 
speakers for the next few months are:- 
 

¶ April 9th - John Hardisty on “Life as a Prison 
Officer” – I wonder if he will bring his handcuffs!   

¶ May 14th - Sheila Dixon on her ‘Life Onboard’  

¶ June 11th – Lucile Windbourne on Jewish Festivals 

¶ July 9th – Fred Normandale on Scarborough 
Fisherman 

¶ August 13th – Party Night!!!! 
 

Incidentally we do not sing “Jerusalem”, make marmalade 
or do embroidery!!  

Jill Hawkins (a longstanding member) 



 

 

 

  Every year Dean’s Garden Centre staff nominate a 
Charity of the Year and in 2013 it was York Against 
Cancer & Yorkshire Cancer Research that were 
chosen. The customers and staff at York & 
Scarborough have raised the highest ever amount 
of £27,529.86 including a £2,500 donation from the 
Partners of the business.  The customers and staff 
have done this by holding various fundraising 
events throughout the year including a charity bike 
night, walking treasure hunt, 10k run and a brass 
band concert. 

 

GREENFINGERS  
Stockton on the Forest Gardening Club 

 

‘Greenfingers’, meets in the Village Hall at 7.15pm 
every first Monday in the month (apart from January 
and August).  
 

We enjoy a variety of speakers on every horticultural 
subject from growing cabbages to caring for exotic 
orchids, from bee keeping to water gardens. The 
talks are usually accompanied by brilliant slide shows 
and often the speaker will bring along a selection of 
plants as well – I have a flourishing magnolia shrub 
bought some years ago as a cutting for 50p! In 
addition, we arrange a couple of group visits in the 
summer to horticultural centres of interest (we once 
went as far as Highgrove!). 
 

We also mount a Festival of Gardening, in addition to 
our normal meetings, in September (this year it will 
be held on Saturday 13 September), to which all and 
sundry are invited to create or enjoy displays and 
competitions and contribute their own vegetable and 
floral produce.  We even offer an activity room for the 
children which has proved enormously popular. 
 

The annual subscription is £10, and £1 per session 
attended, although anyone may attend individual 
talks for a charge of £2. Membership includes a 
monthly newsletter and your membership card 
entitles you to 10% discount at various garden 
centres, including Dean’s and Castle Howard Plant 
Centre.  We have a very healthy membership, made 
up of both experienced and novice gardeners, but 
most of all friendly and helpful folk. 
 

Our April and May speakers will talk on orchids and 
auriculas, followed by visits to special local gardens 
in June and July. Why not pop along to next month’s 
talk for a taster – you may become hooked. If you 
would like more information, please contact Pat 
Jennings on 400327. 
 

 

 

 

Your local family - run Garden Centre  
 
 

Stockton - on - the - Forest  
 York  

Tel: 01904 400141  
 

www.deansgardencentre.co.uk  

E-mail: enquiries@deansgardencentre.co.uk  
 

Huge selection of plants including shrubs, trees, roses, 

perennials, vegetable plants, bedding plants & houseplants 
 

Garden furniture, barbecues, gifts, pots, ornaments, 

 aquatics, fencing, pavingé and so much more  
 
 

Open every day except Easter Sunday  
 

Coffee Shop open daily until 4.30pm  
 

Also at:  

Seamer Road, Scarborough  
Tel: 01723 361814  

 

Dean’s Garden Centre, York, has chosen York 
Blind and Partially Sighted Society and the 
Scarborough branch, the Multiple Sclerosis Society 
to support in 2014. 
There will be a ‘special’ store collection weekend for 
our Charity of the Year on 24/25/26th May where 
there will be a stall for the Society to promote their 
charity and to inform people of how they can help. 
Dean’s, Stockton on The Forest, will be organising 
their 7th Bikers Charity Night on 25th June 2014 
starting from 7pm onwards.   Last year’s event was 
a great success raising in excess of £2200 and we 
hope for the same this year, please support us. 
 

 

 

 
 

An old fashioned, hands on gardener, 
friendly, reliable and trustworthy.  

No Job too small. 
 

Nigel Collinson  
Tel: 01904 423206 
Mob: 07917 844235 
Email: nigelthegardener@hotmail.com 

 



 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello, I’m Chris, the manager of the Toby Carvery 
Hopgrove. I’m sure as local residents you know the 
pub is here but I wanted to take this opportunity to 
personally introduce myself and my team. 
 

My family and I moved back to the area in 2012 and 
have been made to feel so welcome. Living, working 
and raising a young family in the Stockton on the 
Forest area has allowed us to become part of a 
friendly community. 
 

The Toby Carvery currently employs a team of 32 
people and soon we are looking to expand slightly 
with a development of the old play den at the rear 
into a development training centre for the whole of 
the North and a refurbishment of the restaurant 
adding to the warm decor and local atmosphere. 
 

I currently have a team of three Duty Managers 
(Lyn, Peter and Mark) and a Kitchen Manager 
Enrique Perez who has worked here for 24 years 
this August. We also have Anne Render who lives in 
Stockton on the Forest and works here Monday to 
Friday mornings and has done for 26 years! 
 

Whatever name you know the pub by, The 
Hopgrove, Stockton on the Forest Inn or just Toby 
Carvery it has been somewhat of a landmark in the 
area for many years now and if there is anyone out 
there who has any historic photos I could copy and 
maybe include in the remodel then I would love to 
hear from you. We close for the refurbishment on 
16th June and will reopen on 28th June for breakfast. 
But until then you can come and enjoy what we 
have to offer; our opening hours are: 
 

Breakfast 
08:30 - 11:00 Monday-Saturday 
08:30 - 10:30 Sunday 
 

Carvery 
11:30 - 22:00 Monday-Saturday 
11:00 - 22:00 Sunday 
 

Bar Open 
11:00 - 23:00 Monday-Saturday 
11:00 - 22:30 Sunday 

  

Toby Carvery, Hopgrove, Malton Road, York, 
YO24 9TE, Tel: 01904 424542 

 

Where can you get  
Quality Plants, Advice & Friendly Service?  

 

 
A surprisingly large selection of plants for 

your garden  
 

Come and have a look around or make an 
appointment to discuss what you & your 

garden needs  
 

Chris Small  BSc Hort. 

Proprietor  
 

Hopgrove Lane South YO32 9TG  
Tel: 01904 421153 

 

Email: orchardnurseries@aol.com  

 
 

"  
 

Free unlimited tea or coffee 
with a breakfast  

 

Valid Monday to Friday 
  
 

Expires November 2014 



 

  STOCKTON ON THE FOREST DAY NURSERY 
 

We have been very busy at Stockton on the Forest Day 
Nursery over the Christmas period. We all enjoyed the 
Christmas parties, and Nativity play, learning new life 
experiences. 
hǳǊ ƻƭŘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǇŜŎƪŜǊ /ƭǳōΩ were 
entertained by the Manager (Carla) dressed as a crazy 
Pizza Chef and Deputy (Roxy) dressed as a mischievous 
Elf at their party, great fun was had by all. 
The nursery has now grown in numbers and our pre-
school unit is working towards developing the outdoor 
area, introducing a Mud Kitchen to encourage children 
to explore natural materials, measuring, weighing, 
pouring, and investigation. With the better weather 
hopefully around the corner we will be offering a 
Nature Club session to encourage the understanding 
of growing our own vegetables and fruits and to 
explore the mini beasts that live in the great outdoors. 
At Stockton Day Nursery we are very lucky to have a 
safe, secure, and natural outdoor area for the children 
to enjoy. 
Our Baby/Toddler unit have being busy learning about 
Chinese New Year and created a lovely display using 
colour, prints, and collage work. Our younger children 
enjoy socialising and investigating the resources 
offered both indoors and outdoors. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Wood pecker Club is growing in numbers and they 
now have their own play-worker to encourage and 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎΦ {ǘƻŎƪǘƻƴ 
Nursery work closely with Stockton Primary school 
offering wrap-around-care for children ages 5yr ς 
11yrs. 
For further information visit our web site or phone 
01904 400698 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our Toddler Group is as busy and popular as ever, 

with 18 regular members and another baby due any 

day! Over Winter we have had lots of fun playing 

with our toys and enjoying lots of crafts, including 

painting sunflowers and pumpkins to display at the 

Church Harvest Festival, firework rockets and 

Christmas tree decorations to name a few. 

Everyone enjoyed our Christmassy visit to the 

Reception Class at Stoc kton School, where we 

joined in with activities and listened to a story 

from the lady at ôTelltale Tentsõ. We also enjoyed a 

very special visit from Father Christmas at our 

Christmas Party! We are looking forward to warmer 

weather when we can plant some ve getable and 

flower seeds in our garden.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Toddler Group is run by parents on Thursday 

mornings, term time only, 9.30 -11.30. We play with 

a wide variety of large and small toys, enjoy crafts, 

gardening, dressing up and song time, and eat a 

healthy snack whilst our carers have a cup of tea 

and a chat. All parents help with the running of the 

group, such as setting up, washing up and tidying 

away, and it costs approx. £4 per week. We visit 

the Reception Class at Stockton School once a 

term, as pa rt of the SOFEY (Stockton on the 

Forest Early Years) Partnership. With another 

baby imminent we are just about full, but if you are 

from the village and would like to join us then 

please ring Jane Ward on 01904 401762.  

 
Your Local Post Office is 

within “Orchard Nurseries” 
on Hopgrove Lane South. 
 

Opening hours: 
Tuesdays and Thursdays  
from 9.00am to 1.00pm 

 

Chris will be delighted to serve you with all your 
post office requirements. Tel: (01904) 421153 

High Quality Day Nursery 
for children 0-5 years. 

Varied sessions and 
crèche facility. 

Breakfast Club, 
Woodpecker Afterschool 
Club and Holiday Club for 

children 5-11 years 

Open 51 weeks a year 

07.30-18.30 

Call Carla on 400698 
stocktondaynursery@live.co.uk  

 

Stockton on 
the Forest  

Day Nursery 
 



 

  School News 
 

 Here at Stockton on the Forest 
Primary School we very much 
live by our motto 
 

 “Happy, healthy, learning 

for life and caring for all.” 
 

The big news for Stockton on the Forest Primary School is that 

on February 5th 2014 we welcomed Ofsted inspector Ms 

Marian Thomas to our school to conduct a full inspection. Ms 

Thomas spent two days at the school, during which time she 

observed a number of lessons and listened to pupils read. She 

also spoke with a representative of the Local Authority and had 

in depth meetings with staff, children and governors. As a result 

of her time with us Ms Thomas judged all aspects of the 

schoƻƭΩǎ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƎƻƻŘΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ 

standard of teaching, the good quality of learning experienced 

ōȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƭŜŀŘǎ ǘƻ ƎƻƻŘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

good attitudes to learning and behaviour. The inspection was a 

thorough and robust process, but also a positive experience 

which recognised the diligence and hard work of all the staff in 

our school. If you would like to read the full Ofsted report, this 

can now be found on the Ofsted website.  

Sarah Mills (Headteacher) 
 

To furthŜǊ ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŀ 

trip related to a particular topic or subject, throughout the 

school year. 

Last term our older children in Key Stage 2 took a trip to the 

Ryedale Folk Museum in Hutton-Le-Hole. We all dressed up in 

Victorian costume as this was the era that we had been 

focusing on.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were four workshops: a Victorian school; a Victorian 

cottage; making rag rugs and doing the laundry! In the school 

the children sat at wooden desks and wrote on slate. Any left 

ƘŀƴŘŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƛƴƎƭŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ άǇǊƻǇŜǊƭȅέΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 

Victorian School teachers would not allow children to write with 

their left hands. The laundry was particularly entertaining for 

the adult helpers as we watched the children scrub clean the 

cloǘƘŜǎΦ ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪέ ƻƴŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŜŘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ 

a wonderful trip which brought history to life and allowed our 

children to experience what life was truly like in another era. 

Local artist Julie Lightburn has been selected 
to take part in ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¸ƻǊƪ hǇŜƴ ǎǘǳŘƛƻǎ 
event. Julie is a representational artist 
working in Acrylics, Pastels and Oils. After 
studying 3D Design at York Tech., followed 
by Visual Information Design at Sunderland, 
she now works for York Modelmaking, 
where she now has her studio at the Bull 
Centre.  
 

Luke Bell, a photographic storyteller from 
Sheriff Hutton will be exhibiting alongside 
Julie.  Since studying design and film at 
University he has worked in New Zealand 
and Australia shooting everything from 
action sports to weddings. 
 

As well as paintings and photographs there 
will be work in progress to view, along with 
ŎŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ 
obligation to make a purchase ς everyone is 
welcome to just pop in and have a look 
round, have a chat and enjoy a piece of 
homemade cake! 
 

STUDIO 14, The Bull Centre (Next tƻ 5ŜŀƴΩǎ 

Garden Centre) Stockton-on-the-Forest, York, 
YO32 9LE 
For further information, or if you would like 
to donate a cake to help raise money for 
5ŜŀƴΩǎ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ - York 
Blind & Partially Sighted Society, please give 
Julie a call on 01904 400129  
 

www.saa.co.uk/art/lightburn 
www.lukebellphotography.com 
ww.yorkopenstudios.co.uk 

 

Julie at the York Art 
Society 2013 Autumn 
Exhibition with her 
painting ΨFlaming 
GeraniumsΩ voted the 
visitors favourite 
choice. 

 

Friday 4 April 6pm ς 9pm 
Saturdays 5 & 12 April  
10am ς 6pm 
Sundays 6 & 13 April  
11am ς 5pm 

FREE ENTRY 



 

  

1ST STOCKTON - ON- THE- FOREST BROWNIES  
 

2014 is a very special year for all brownies in the UK 

as we have reached the grand old age of 100!  In 

true brownie fashion we are celebrating by earning a 

special 100 year birthday badge.  We have chosen 9 

challenges to undertake.  We started our birthday 

challenge badge in January by brushing up on our 

team skills and getting to know each other a bit 

better.  We built shelters out of newspaper and 

learned to move around together in groups 

ôcaterpillarõ style.  We then turned our attention to 

Chinese New Year by decorating dragon boats and 

having lots of fun racing around in them.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our next challenge was to design a round the world 

trip.  We produced  some wonderful holiday 

brochures and then voted on which country we would 

like to ôvisitõ for our annual ôThinking Dayô 

celebration.   In the end we chose to think about 

Egypt.  We turned some of our brownie friends into 

Egyptian mummies (by wrapping them  in toilet roll!), 

made miniature pyramids and wrote our names in 

hieroglyphics.   Some of our pack managed to 

venture even further afield by joining other brownie 

packs for a District Thinking Day event where they 

decorated Australian boomerangs, made min iature 

Japanese gardens, tackled a Mexican Piñata and 

cooked marshmallows over candles like American Girl 

Scouts.   

In the coming months we are hoping to finish off our 

100 year badge by having a pamper evening, going 

climbing, visiting the woods and think ing about what 

we would like to do when we get older.   We will also 

be making a banner that will be displayed on the city 

walls during the cultural festival leading up to the 

Tour De France.  Keep a look out for our handiwork!  

If there are any girls betwe en the ages of 7 and 10, 

who would like to join brownies please register your 

interest at www.girlguiding.org.uk/get_involved.aspx 

or speak to Liz Bates on 400408; Jane Palmer on 

400386; Kath Brooks on 400128 or Maggie Wilson on 

400261 . 

STOCKTON - ON- THE- FOREST SCOUT TROOP  

Whilst the winter months have largely kept us 

indoors we have still been very busy here at 

Stockton -on-the -Forest Scouts. The first thing to 

note is our new international friends!  

A quick search of places in the world named 

'Stockton' pulled up a whole se ries of wonderful 

and exotic places. Further internet searching led 

me to find that four of them had active Scout 

groups. We sent greetings to all four and we are 

very happy to report that we have made some new 

friends in Stockton, New South Wales, Austral ia!  

The Scout Leader there and  

 I arranged a necker -

exchange across the 10,400 

miles that separate us .  

We are starting to find out more about each other. 

Its summer in Australia and their Scouts are on 

school holidays, but I am reliably informed that 

th eir Scout hut is just outside of Newcastle 

(80miles from Sydney) on a promontory between 

the Hunter River and the Tasman Sea; itõs a busy 

port and a hive of surfers and yachters. They can 

also see dolphins in the harbour from the door of 

the Scout hut. It' s an amazing opportunity for the 

Scouts here to learn about other places in the 

world. Now we are just waiting to hear from 

Stockton, South Africa.  
 

The second weekend in January was freezing. I 

know this from intimate personal experience as four 

intrepid scouts and two young leaders joined me at 

Hawkhirst Scout Activity on Kielder Water for two 

days and nights of a sub -zero scouting adventure. 

We climbed up and jumped off a 15m wall, some of 

them on the 100m zip wire from the top through 

the trees. It was certainly an experience. Brrrrr.  
 

Need a new challenge? Want to give something back 

to your community? For adults of all walks of life, 

Scouting is a unique volunteering experience. 

Sections - Beavers, Cubs and Scouts - each meet 

for part of an evening on ce a week during term 

time, but if you could be willing to offer an hour a 

month, one weekend a year or anything more please 

do get in touch!  

For a casual chat or for more information, please do 

contact Adam Parker on anp5@hotmail.co.uk or 

07849 691348.  



  

We raised £228.31 in 2013 
from your aluminium foil 
and cans and so far this 
year a huge £70.32. 

 

Please keep collecting. Boxes at the Village Hall, 
Holy Trinity Church and Hopgrove Lane South. 
 

Thank you 

In October, we carried out a 

field walk in the grounds of 

Jim and Sue Boldry's home.  

This was a well attended 

event, with some young and 

eager helpers.  We had very 

few finds, although a bullet 

from a WWII rifle and a 

George III halfpenny made it 

worthwhile. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At our last meeting in November, we were treated to the 

experience and knowledge of Robert Palmer, a member 

of our group who is a professional Geologist.  He gave 

us the most interesting insight into how the landscape 

around us was formed thousands of years ago. 

On Thursday 20th March, 2014 another of our 

members, Maureen Sutcliffe, told us all about “The 

Good Life” - how Stockton has changed over the years 

since 1970 when Maureen and her husband David 

started their small holding.  This promised to be an 

entertaining and amusing evening for us to enjoy – and 

it was.   

Looking forward, we will be having an outing to the 

newly renovated Howsham Mill (probably on Thursday 

1
st
 May) and we are also considering an outing to 

Barley Hall in either July/August. 

We are always keen to hear from people who have 

memories, photographs or any information about 

Stockton on the Forest and the Hopgrove. 
Please contact Steve Burton (Secretary) 01904 400066 or 

Joy Moseley (01904 400309). 

 

 

The Society meets at The Village Hall, Stockton-on-
the-Forest, on the 2nd Thursday evening in every 
month throughout the year.  We are entertained by 
professional musicians from this country and abroad 
on a variety of instruments and in a variety of styles, 
one thing for sure, there is something for all tastes 
and everyone is assured of an enjoyable musical 
experience in a friendly and warm atmosphere. 
The music starts at 7.30pm and finishes about 10pm 
with a half hour interval. 
Admission charges: members £5, visitors £7. 
Light refreshments during the interval are included in 
the ticket price. 
Come along, make new friends, but above all enjoy a 
great evening's entertainment. 

 

CALENDAR 2014 
 

April 10   HOWARD BEAUMONT   
(of Scarborough Spa fame) 

May 8   A.J. BROWN QUARTET   
   (a band of young musicians) 

June 12    BRETT WALES                  
July 10     DIRKJAN RANZIJN 

(from Holland) 
August 14   IAN GRIFFIN 
September 11          CHRIS POWELL 
October 9               DAVID HARRILD 

 

You can find details of most of these on; 
http://www.organfax.co.uk/directories/players/ 

 

For further information contact; 
John Longhawn (Concert Secretary) (01904) 448178 

 

The Village Stores  
52 The Village, Stockton.  Proprietor: Tom Loose  

Opening Times  
 

Mon-Fri: 7.30am - 5.30pm 

Sat: 7.30am ð 12.30pm 

Sun: 8.00am ð 12.30pm 
 

Groceries, household goods, 
daily newspapers, magazines, 
cards, fresh bread and cakes, 

sweets and chocolates.  

 

Tel:  

400287  



 

 

  

 

THE STOCKTON FORESTERS  
 

We’ve all heard of the ‘Seven Year Itch’, 

That primarily male syndrome, which 

Seems to infect some middle-aged men 

Who, for their lost youth, wistfully yen. 

Our specific duo fall victim when Max 

Longs for a life style that’s rather more lax, 

And aided by Harry, his thrice divorced 

friend, 

Decides his marriage to Sylvia must end. 

They plan to return to their misplaced youth, 

To flirting and bingeing and behaviour 

uncouth. 

So using Harry’s little red book, 

They cast their net and begin to look 

First of all to dolly birds, Peggy and Sue. 

But their plan they very soon come to rue, 

For George turns up with a prior claim, 

And Sylvia, though separated, all the same 

Invades their privacy and scuppers what’s 

planned, 

With Greta, her secretary, always on hand. 

So they try their hand at a more mature pair, 

But find that fate doesn’t always play fair. 

Will Helen and Frances vacate the scene? 

Could each aging Lothario be a has-been?! 

Enter long married Perch, the old handy-man, 

Who similarly yearns to be a randy man. 

The shenanigans are fun, realistic but daft: 

Rehearsing, men flinched but the women all 

laughed. 

‘A Bird in the Hand’ is the name of the play, 

On the 15th, 16th and 17th of May. 

If you’d like to know how it all turns out, 

Contact Rob, our friendly ticket tout. 

xy 
 

We are presenting ‘A Bird in the Hand’ by 

Derek Benfield in the Village Hall, Stockton 

on the Forest,  on Thursday 15, Friday 16 and 

Saturday 17 May at 7.30pm.  Tickets £7.50 

including light refreshments, from Robert 

Palmer (01904 400386).  Unreserved seating.  

Wine & Juice Bar 

 
 

 

THE STOCKTON FORESTERS DRAMA GROUP 
 

‘All the world’s a stage and all the men and women 

merely players’ said the Bard, so come on fellow 

actors and join our drama group. 

Incredibly, the Stockton Foresters first began over 75 

years ago as a morale boosting exercise by the 

village W.I. during the Second World War.  It was so 

successful that it continued, with a varied repertoire, 

until the 60s when an influx of new families into the 

village transformed it into a village group.  It’s kept 

up the tradition of a varied repertoire – classics, such 

as Hobson’s choice, Blythe Spirit etc, but also 

including modern writers and even some local ones.  

Whatever we choose, it’s usually a sell-out and 

hugely enjoyed by both the viewing public and 

ourselves. 

We have been joined recently by some younger 

members, who have breathed new life into the group, 

but we welcome new members of either sex, 

especially younger men. The enthusiasm of the 

group is catching and we do lead a lively and active 

social life as well as a make-believe one.  The pub 

calls every Tuesday evening at 10 o’clock and we 

have at least two parties a year as well as the ‘after 

show’ knees-ups. 

We produce shows twice a year – mid-May and the 

end of November. Although the coming play – ‘A 

Bird in the Hand’ by Derek Benfield, has been cast, 

prospective members would be very welcome to join 

us any Tuesday evening from 7.30pm in the Village 

Hall to witness our inadvertent prat falls and daft 

mistakes, as well as the finished performance in 

May. If you felt like lending a hand back stage or 

front of house as well that would be a bonus! The 

feeling of camaraderie is great fun.  Come for a taster 

– you won’t regret it. 

Or contact Pat Jennings on 400327 for further details 

(one of our oldest members – literally – who has now 

hopped off the boards and happily acts as secretary-

cum-bottle washer!) 

 



  

All winter work has been done and the pitch 
looks really well. Pre-season work has begun 
already and hopefully a good summer is on 
the way so we can enjoy a successful season. 
 

We are looking for some new players for the 
coming season hopefully from Stockton and 
Hopgrove as we only have a couple of people 
from the village playing so there must be 
some more people out there wanting to play.  
 

We have two teams playing in the York Vale 
League on a Saturday afternoon and one team 
on a Wednesday night in the Foss evening 
league.  
 

Anyone interested in playing should contact 
Rich Kerrison 01904 400541 or 07986619125.  
 

Forest Park Golf Club  is open every day serving a delicious 

selection of food. Sunday lunch is also very popular so booking is 

advisable.  
 

The clubhouse is available to hire for all your special occasions, 

including anniversaries & birthdays.  
 

The club has 2 courses - The 9 hole West Course and The 18 hole 

Old Foss Course to either pay and play on or join the club with 

golf membership. You can also practice on the driving range. 
 

Everyone is welcome to come to the club (You do not have to be a 

member to come to Forest Park Golf Club) 
 

Contact us on 01904 400425 

Email: admin@forestparkgolfclub.co.uk or visit our website 

www.forestparkgolfclub.co.uk 

 

Stockton on the Forest 

York, YO32 9UW 

(01904) 400425 
 

 

 

18 Hole & 9 Hole Golf Course 
 

Outdoor & Covered Driving Range 
 

Bar Meals & Sunday Lunches 

served lunchtimes 
 

Function Room available 
 

ALL VISITORS AND 

MEMBERS WELCOME 

 

Stockton & Hopgrove 
Cricket Club  

Traditionally Pétanque has been played under 

spreading London Plane trees giving protection from 

the French, hot summer sun.  However, in Stockton we 

have extended the season to take in balmy (please note 

there is an ‘l’ here not an ‘r’) winter evenings, where 

fleecy thermals followed by the open fire in the Fox are 

vital ingredients.  

Soon the nights will draw out, the sun will shine and 

there will be no excuse for you to ignore the wild 

attractions of playing Pétanque – on your doorstep at 

the Village Hall. 

Everyone is welcome on Monday and Thursday 

evenings from 7pm.  Also why not try a Wednesday 

daytime Melée – lunch included, friendly atmosphere, 

all for £3.50.  Next Melées are on Wednesday April 

16th, May 21st and June 18th.  The game can be picked 

up very easily and we have boules we can lend to 

beginners so come and give it a try. 

For more information contact Barbara Hardisty on 

400018 or just turn up. 

NEW at STOCKTON VILLAGE HALL - YOGA FOR THE OVER 50'S 
 

From Wednesday 30th April 1.30 - 2.30pm in the Long Room  
£7 Drop in or £25 for a 4 week block 

This is the time you make for yourself, to look after your own 
wellbeing. 

Specialising in Stress Management & Over 50's, 1-1 Yoga, 
Massage and Holistic Therapies. Student of Ayurveda. 
For more information contact Andrea on 07986375098,  

Email: andrea291@hotmail.co.uk 
Website: www.yogaforyouyork.co.uk 



 

24/7 Call Out Service 
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial electrical work undertaken 

 

Å All forms of inspection and testing Å Installation 
Å Maintenance Å Fire Alarms Å Emergency Lighting 

 

All work fully guaranteed and certified 
 

01904 400144 
Visit: www.simpsonandwood.co.uk 

Electrical Contractors 
Est. 1984 

 

 

Terms and 
Conditions apply 
Enquire within 

¶Free Summer Check 

¶Servicing and repair on all makes and models 

¶Courtesy Car 

¶MOT Testing 

¶Up to date diagnostics equipment 

¶Used Car Sales  

¶Recovery service in and around York area 

¶All service cars cleaned for collection  
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http://niceic.org.uk/
http://www.eca.co.uk/
http://www.partp.co.uk/
http://www.trustmark.org.uk/

